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MINUTES OF THE ETHICS AND ELECTIONS COMMITTEE:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Representative Tony Powell at 4:10 p.m. on April 5, 2001
at the Rail of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Representative Melany Barnes, Excused
Representative Carlos Mayans, Excused   
Representative R.J. Wilson, Excused

Committee staff present:  Theresa Kiernan, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Dennis Hodgins, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Shirley Weideman, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:  None

Others attending:

Chairman Powell told the committee that the reason SB 171 was re-referred to committee was because 
the language on reimbursement was incorrect.  On page 2, the following was deleted from lines 9 and 10 
“Such rules and regulations shall be consistent with reimbursement requirements of the federal aviation
administration.”  On page 1, line 29 the following was added “Subject to approval by the federal aviation
administration of an exemption from applicable federal aviation administration regulations, when the
governor elects to travel....”.  (attachment #1)

Representative Ray moved the balloon amendment to SB 171 be adopted as outlined by Chairman Powell. 
The motion was seconded by Representative Morrison.  Motion passed.

Representative Hermes moved that SB 171 as amended be passed favorably from committee.  The
motion was seconded by Representative Gilbert.  Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m. by Chairman Powell.


